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>> Alexander Jensen:  Thanks so much tore having me and having us and allowing me to explain a little bit about what Be My Eyes is and what we do.  

And I'm not sure, but everyone knows exactly what we're all about, but I would like to show a video in the beginning that explains what we do.  

After that I gonna tell you about how it works or living components that is a part of Be My Eyes and you also get some testimonials on both [ Indiscernible ] and some of our volunteers.  

If you have any questions, feel free to ask, maybe I should run through the presentation first, I'll try to do that relatively quick so we leave the majority of the time for your questions. 

And I would like to thank you, Michael for sharing your recent experience with Be My Eyes setting up this call, really hoping that one of our volunteer was able to help you. 

And, but I'd like to start us by showing a short video.  The audio is pretty good on it.  So if you're visually impaired, it should help. 

[Video Plays]
>> Narrator: You might wonder how blind people deal with everyday challenges. 

Well normally the answer is simple. They’re not that different from you.

We play music, we go to school, we go to work, you get the picture.

But sometimes the simplest things can be difficult and we need a pair of eyes.

That’s where you come in.

Through your smartphone Be My Eyes connects the blind with sighted people through a live video connection.

Simply choose if you need help or want to help by the click of a button.

You can help just by installing the Be My Eyes app. And if you’re in the middle of something don’t worry, someone else will step in.

So would you care to be my eyes?

The Be My Eyes app, find it in the App store.

>> Alexander Jensen:  So I hope this gave a little bit of background about what we do.

So Be My Eyes is a completely free mobile app, absolutely no cost involved in downloading or using Be My Eyes.

And we want, and this is another thing, we want the service to be 100% free and we want to let you know that you can use it as much as you possibly want.  

I'd like to give you a little bit of context for Be My Eyes and why it all started. 

So, Be My Eyes is a Danish idea, inventor Hans Young, he's Danish and he is visually impaired himself.  He came up with the idea in 2013.  

Instead of calling someone we know, instead of deciding who to bother using Skype, it would be great if it we can have a net that would allow us to connect directly to a sighted volunteer who then can explain what we're seeing. 

And so this is how it all started.  And then, fast forward a little bit to January 2015 where the app launched, 

we had no idea how this would take off, we had no idea if people would like it if people would use it, or if any volunteers would sign up. 

And with our, humble backgrounds, we thought okay, we launch and then we start in Denmark and maybe after two months we can move in to, I should say that Denmark is a country of 5 million people, it's really tiny.  

Maybe we can start there and then three months move in to Sweden and after half a year, move in to Germany.  

But in fact, in the first 24 hours, the app was downloaded 10,000 times and we went to 30 different countries.  

So the expansion blew out of our hands a little bit.  And since then, the community has grown and grown and grown.  

And the way that it works is that you as a blind person, you open the app and there's basically one button.  

It’s super super simple to use.  It says connect to first available helper.

When you press that button, you will be connected to a sighted volunteer. 

And the sighted volunteer, let's say that you are … the way that we match it's based on language and our time zone.  

So if you are in Hong Kong and you speak English and you need help in the middle of the night, then you will call someone in your time zone.  

We will call someone in the U.S. or someone in the UK who speaks your language and who, and who can ‑‑ and who's available.  

Our response time is now down in English it's down to nine and a half seconds from when you press I need help to get it.  

And our global area it's 30, just around 30 seconds.  And today we're able to help in 95 different languages.  

So basically, no matter what language you speak, there will always be a volunteer ready to help and assist.  

And Be My Eyes, essentially consists of two things, on one side we have the community that, and the community consists of blind people on one side and sighted volunteers on the other.  

Sometimes it's a little bit hard for us to figure out who do we help the most, I'm just gonna read out a little tweet that shows the impact and the happiness it brings to the volunteers whenever they get a call.  

So it reads:  Just got my first Be My Eyes request.  A man from Iraq needed help identifying his health/birth documents.  I feel so fulfilled I could cry.  

And I think this is something that we see over time, every day we get tweets or e‑mails like this from the volunteers who are just so happy and eager to help. 

In fact, whenever we get a bad review in the app store, it's from a sighted helper who didn't get a call.  

So we are, and this is because we [ Indiscernible ] dig in to this a little deeper in a minute.  But, we are lucky to have a huge amount of sighted volunteers.  

So we are really on a mission to let you know that Be My Eyes, you can use Be My Eyes 100 times a day if you want to.  

You'll never disturb anyone, never disturb the same won.  Everything is completely anonymous.  

On the other side of the Be My Eyes, we have the technology.  And, that is really special because of our matching algorithm.  

And the reliability of the app.  If you try, when we launched, a lot has happened since then.  So if you're running on that old version, I highly suggest you to update it to make sure that you have the best possible experience.  

The technology allows us to connect super, super quick and super reliable.  And to a sighted volunteer.  

As everyone knows, there's a huge, huge issue.  And according to W.H.O., there's 285 million blind people in the world, of them, about 30, 40 million are living in high income countries.  And it's our goal to have [ Indiscernible ] users on our platform by 2020.  

Today our community consists of 36,000 blind and visually impaired people, who are being supported by more than 520,000 sighted volunteers.  

This is a huge group of people, a huge group of people willing to assist.  

Our users speak 95 different languages and based in 150 countries.  

Which may, which allow us to always to be able to connect to a sighted volunteer. 

There will always be someone available for you.  So, it's just about, just about using it.

When we launched it, we thought Be My Eyes would be used for a task like seeing the expiry date of milk, for example. 

Distinguishing between canned foods or between colors. 

Some of the tasks, some of the tasks are that they, there are a lot of what people use it for.  

But just some of the uses shares really heartwarming stories about what they used Be My Eyes for. 

And, for example, now we have blind and vision‑impaired parents who are now able to make homework with their kids because usually the kids' books don't have any braille feedback.  

So the blind parents are connected to a volunteer who then explain the math, the math problems or the grammar the kids are solving.  

And we even, like a few months ago, we even got a, we even got a tweet from one of our sighted volunteers who said, who said that technology is often [inaudible] reading the pregnancy test results.  

When we heard that, our hearts dropped and we were really, really excited and happy to see what Be My Eyes is being used.  

We work with a lot of blind organizations and we told them about this story.  They said, do you know what this is?  This is privacy at a level that was not possible for a blind person before.  

Before Be My Eyes, you would have to reach out to your friends, to your family to get some of the answers to the very personal questions. 

And with Be My Eyes, this is now a possibility.  So we're really proud of that.  

We even had one of our, we even had one of our users who saw her son's first basketball game through the eyes of a volunteer when narrated the whole game.  

So we see that as being useful, no task too big or too small, feel free to use it for whatever you want. 

Of course, Be My Eyes is based on volunteers, it's not so that you do it to do your online banking or anything you have your personal information, like credit cards or, like, passports, social security numbers or that stuff.  Don't do that.  But distinguishing between colors, canned foods, reading labels, technical issues feel free to use it.  

And I'd like to share a little story about one of our volunteers who has a few words about what it means to be a Be My Eyes volunteer.  

>>  Video with captions.  
Hi my name is Shaun Ryder I'm a
professor at Seattle University I used
to be my eyes because it's a way that I
could make a direct impact on the lives
of others and helping blind and visually
impaired people through be my eyes is
one of the most satisfying things I've
ever done so I set up to be my eyes
specifically to try to help people I I
had a aunt who was visually impaired and
I always helped her out finding
solutions different ways of cheating she
could still engaged with media or
technology everything from audiobooks to
you know magnifiers on her computer and
she had an iPhone and passed away before
be my eyes became available but I know
that that's the kind of thing that she
would love and so when I first saw it I
understood very clearly that that was a
tool that that I could use to basically
do the same thing that I've been doing
you know face to face but but possibly
for a lot of other folks who need it and
so so I signed up and eagerly awaited my
first goal and I think it took over a
month to get a call and and then I did
and it was super exciting and over in a
flash
and it was incredibly easy to help out
but it seemed just so profound it really
affected me and ever since then I've
just made sure that be my eyes is always
running and um and I you know have
gotten calls every month or so pretty
much when I didn't call them be my eyes
I feel first of all like I have to
immediately react because I feel like
it's a competition to answer the call as
fast as possible because I know that
there's other people out there who are
also having their phones buzzed and and
I really want to get those calls I know
that it's it's very rare to get a call
in the first place and a couple of times
I've missed calls where I I haven't been
quite you know I've been on the road or
I've been sitting in an audience or
something and I haven't been able to get
out
to get the call right away and every
time I miss a call I feel terrible
so I typically answer the call right
away even if I'm walking to a better
place to talk it's it's like trying to
win the prize you know I've never had
anybody ask me anything that I felt like
oh that wasn't worth my time you know or
what I felt like they took too much time
most calls are very short
anyways most people call with a fairly
specific task and then once that's
complete and and because of the nature
of the you know they need help with
seeing things and that's something that
doesn't take me any time it's it's
something I'm very happy to do and to
read a label or to let you know which
color which item is or something like
that is is not a problem and again you
know it just feels so good to hear
people on the other side say thank you
and be excited that they got this
information and to know that you know
you just contributed to somebody else
having a better day and that that's a
beautiful thing I've gotten calls I got
a call once where a fellow was just
curious about a person who is marching
up and down the street outside of where
he was with a sign and wanted to know
what that was and that was one of the
longer calls that I had because it was
fairly difficult to get the camera sort
of aimed and focused in a way that I
could make out exactly what was going on
but even there that was like a real
connection but I felt like I had with
somebody and and that person was worried
about something and I was able to really
easily help them understand the
situation that was going on and then
hopefully they were able to take that
information and do something useful with
it but um but it was an unusual
situation most of the time people just
want help reading a label or telling you
know the difference in color between two
items or something like that
and those are tasks that go so quickly
you know it's it's not any problem at
all to take a moment out of my day and
and help out with something like that

>> Alexander Jensen:  So that was a story from Shawn who shares his experience and what it's like to be a volunteer for Be My Eyes.  

One of the things I didn't mention before, we get quite a few questions about how long can I use it?  

There a time that I can't use it or how long can I use it, I'd just like to stress we don't have time limits to how long a call can be.  

We, we what we do, if a call is close to one hour long, we'll ask you if you still want to talk.  

But we really see some calls, 30 seconds long, some a minute long, and some 45 minutes long.  It's really, because with tasks that are so different. 

But I think this it is a good thing to do, have a task that you know will take a long time, then it's, it's sort of a nice gesture to ask if they have the time to help out for that long.

And if they don't then no problem. You can just hang up and call another one. 

Or you can break the task into different calls, [inaudible] then maybe they take the first 10 items, and then talk to one volunteer then talk to another volunteer if the first one doesn't have so much time. 

But it's always nice just to check in and, yeah, and ask.

So, absolutely no limits to how long the calls will be, getting calls an hour and it will still be completely free.  

And the app doesn't require any, it requires data.  So basically the same as when you are using a Skype call, you don't have to be out and about, you can get the bus stop figured out when the bus is leaving and not on a WiFi connection, it works perfectly fine on cellular connections as well.

And not that I want to turn this into a cinema experience but I have another short video from one of our users who talks about how he uses the app and I think that it would be interesting for you to hear from the perspective of Be My Eyes.

So, there's a question from Jessica, if it's android or IOS, right now it's just IOS.  

We'll launch the android version in about a month.  We know we've been working on this for quite awhile.  And now it's almost ready, we are almost there and expect to launch the app very soon. 

And you’re not the only one asking for [inaudible] we have about 50,000 people on the waiting list and coming in for a version.  Really excited to launch it, on the top of our priority list. 

And Daniel is asking a question, is, how is the program funded if it's free.

We have, we have received some public grant and some investors who have invested with Be My Eyes. 

And what's important for us is in terms of, because it is a business and we have to make some money somehow, some way.  

But what we have decided is that we want to keep it completely free for the blind and vision impaired.  

We believe that accessibility needs to be financially accessible.  And we have users all over the world most in places where incomes can be pretty low.  And so, we have decided to say, we're going to give it for free, we'll never charge the blind or vision impaired any money for it.  

But what we'd like to do is, because we have developed some really nice technology that can be used for other things, not connecting a blind to a sighted but maybe connecting a student to a teacher or a patient to a doctor.  We can license out technology.  And that's the way that, one of the ways that we can keep it free.

[ Captioned video playing ]
>> Narrator: This is a story from be my eyes
>> User: Hello my name is Victoria I just turned 46 I was
Born in Argentina in a 15-4 countries
everything started when I was 26 I have
my very first episode of optic neuritis
which is inflammation of the optic nerve
and eventually we found that it is neuro
my latest opteka she's also called
davis's I've been blind now for maybe
like I think it's been like a yeren
eight months but never from woman one I
never took it as a bad thing
I'll Drive in through life in a
different Lane I've taken this
experience to learn oh my god what a
master's degree on what's important in life
what a master's degree of perspective
now I celebrate the fact that I can find
number two on my elevator were the gym
in six months ago I decided to try to go
to the gym on my building I live on the 11th floor
the gym is our number two I went to the
gym touching the walls when I got to the
gym I had to touch the machines to
remember what the treadmill WA for two
weeks I did that with tears coming sorry
tears fall in one my goodness able to
turn on the treadmill it felt so proud
of me I said nothing's gonna stop me
it's been hard taking away the independence
one of the many things that is very very
difficult and because I continue to be
open to be taught the lesson to be
taught how strong I am I never knew most
limitations are in the mind I say most
because if you say Victoria drive a car
now of course I quote it but most
limitations are only in the mind I have
been using be my eye for I would say
three to four months and my experience
has been unbelievable and what I have
seen is people want to be called all the
volunteers be my eyes have improved my
life so much you will not believe what I
do now within my eyes because I used to
be a declutter Queen I used to love to
organize but I always have to have her help
I don't like eight cabinet will be my
eyes but what I do is I feel like let's
say maximum five items there would be
five items at a time per volunteer so I
don't take too much of their time and
also that way I can give somebody else
the opportunity to give which is so in
so enriching they say don't you have
more happiness when you're making
somebody else happy sometimes I call it
feel in the morning and I get somebody
in Australia we talk about rugby oh it's
fantastic I love it it has given me so
much more independence less asking of
favours and now I know that somebody
that is happy on the earth on the other
end happy to get Michael

>>Narrator: This was the story from be my eyes if
you liked it please share and subscribe
to our YouTube channel for more great
ways to use be my eyes

Alexander Jensen:  So, this was a story from one of our users who started using Be My Eyes and figured out different ways of using it. 

And I thought I'd share that with you so, you know, what it can be used for. 

And also so you know that the joy that you can also bring to the other volunteers by asking for some help.  

And Jessica, you just have to ask about our, if it was only android or iOS and our next steps, one of that is the android version that I talked about and we were planning to roll that out really, really soon.  

If you have an android device, you can go on to www.BeMyEyes.com/android and you can sign up there to be notified and send you an e‑mail you can now download it in the play store.

What we're also doing is, what we're developing on the side is an enterprise solution and what we mean by that is, this is a piece of software that works not on a phone to a phone, but from a browser to a browser.  

So if you need some help, some help, if you find a website that is inaccessible, we can do the same screen sharing and if it's something like checking the bus, then you can be connected to a volunteer.  

But if it's purchasing something online, checking your taxes or whatever it can be, we connect you directly to the customer support center of that company.  

This is a way that you can use it in a way and also in a way where you can access previously inaccessible websites.  

This is something that we are working on, we are super, super excited about.  

One of the reasons why we, why we are having so much progress on building the android and getting that ready is also because we know that there's a huge market in the developing world. 

In fact, 90% of the world's visual impaired population is in low income settings.  

And many of these places buying an iPhone is something that's completely out of reach.  It's possible to use Be My Eyes in much more affordable devices.  

My presentation is basically coming to an end here, I'd just like to tell you about who we are as a team.  

We're seven people working on Be My Eyes.  That's not really a lot for almost 600,000 people but we have Christian the CEO, and Hahn, chairman of the board he's blind. 

And then there's me, I'm the community director I take care of all the communications and all of the partnerships. 

We would love to partner with blind organizations to help spread the word but also to build solutions that are much better.  

And then on our technical team, we have four really, really talented developers.  All listening to the input you give them.  

So if you would like features to have implemented or something you don't think is working, you just have good ideas, highly encourage you to reach out and we will fix these things as soon as we can.  

We have a long to‑do list but we really listen to our users.  And all the features that we have made and all the improvements that we've made is based on the feedback that you're giving us.  

And so we are really, really eager to hear both how you think we can improve but also if you face some, like, technical issues, if you have any ideas of new features that we should develop.  

So please feel free to reach out if you have any feedback for us.  I think this is actually it for me.  And I'd like to open up for questions if you have any.  

Thanks for your time.

>> Stephen: Oh, we do have a question here.  Are the volunteers trained, if so, how?  

>>  Perfect.  The volunteers when we sign on, they get some basic training in terms of, they get e‑mails on how to be a good helper.  

We don't do, like intense training for all the volunteers.  

But what we do is we try to create them in the best possible way so we know how some of the questions that me may get, how can they provide the best possible help.  

They'll get e‑mails about that and working on a new like, [ Indiscernible ] video so they can provide better help.  

But we see that the main trait, what makes a good volunteer is really that they're patient and that they are okay, that it takes a little bit of time to get the camera on focus and all that. 

I think those that are volunteers, at least all those that I've seen people are super super friendly and just eager to help.

It’s just friendly conversation with a friendly helper.  [inaudible] intensive training and programs with them.  

So, "Do you have a list of what they can and cannot discuss with persons you mentioned banking"

so yes, you can use it for everything in terms of matching colors, for example, finding lost items, describing pictures and paintings or matching colors.  

Reading labels on household products.  Shopping at the super market.  And as Michael did earlier, the computer can really figure out how to use the computer, you're more than welcome to use Be My Eyes for stuff like that.  

Identifying expiration dates on foods and familiarizing yourself with new locations.  In a hotel room, figuring out where the [ Indiscernible ] conditioner, shampoo.  All these kinds of things.  

Figuring out if the lights are turned off in your apartment.  And also finding the times on public transportation and resolving it like any technical issue.  

But what you shouldn't use Be My Eyes for is identifying credit cards or anything with your personal address or name on it.  

You shouldn't use it to check your passport, for example.  Or you shouldn't use it for anything involving that shows your social security number, bank information, your insurance and all of that.  And also anything that can put you like medicine and stuff like that, don't use Be My Eyes for that.  But for everything else, feel free.  

Are there any other questions?  

>> Stephen:  Okay.  Well, if there's no other questions, wow.  Thank you, Alexander for the presentation that was really, really awesome that you guys are, the work that you're doing there and especially, it's kind of, I think Emily had met you originally and she had talked about the fact that it was, no cost to this app which is, it seemed so unbelievable.  

So it's, and that's such, such a valuable thing.  

And you know, for both, for people that are blind and visually impaired and also for people that are volunteering.  

So what a gift for both, for everybody.  

So, yeah.  Thank you so much for taking the time to do this presentation for us, Alexander.  


